

**Sunoco, Inc.** 10 Industrial Highway MS4 Lester, PA 19029

RECEIVED

610 833 3400

JUL 2 3 2010

July 12, 2010

Environmental Quality Board
PA Department of Environmental Protection
P.O. Box 8477
Harrisburg, PA 17105-8477

Dear Environmental Quality Board:

As Vice-Chairperson of the Storage Tank Advisory Committee (STAC), I am writing to communicate the STAC's position with regard to the draft final Uniform Environmental Covenants Act (Chapter 253) and Land Recycling Program (Chapter 250) rulemakings.

A quorum was present at the June 8, 2010 STAC meeting and following review and discussion of the draft final Chapter 253 regulations, the STAC voted to approve the rulemaking as written for presentation to the Environmental Quality Board (EQB) as final rulemaking. There were 8 votes in favor, 1 opposed, and 1 abstention.

With regard to the Chapter 250 draft final rulemaking, the STAC approved the rulemaking as written for presentation to the EQB as final rulemaking on a vote of 6 in favor, 3 opposed, and 1 abstention.

DEP staff did a good job in this very large, complicated, and complex process. If you have any questions, or need additional information, please let me know.

Sincerely,

Judy S. Brackin

STAC Vice-Chairperson

cc: Troy Conrad Charlie Swokel Kurt Klapkowski

John Arnold - STAC Chairman

Bracken